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April 28, 2022 

 

Clover & Hive 

120 SE 30th St.  

Lee’s Summit, MO 64082  

        

RE: Field Issue of notched floor joist, holes within bottom 2” and within 2” of each other for PEX and hole 2” 

from edge for Lot #152 Cobey Creek – 3550 SE Corbin Dr. Lee’s Summit, MO 64082 – Permit # PRRES20216422 

 

Over bored floor joist above coat closet by garage: 

 

• Hole is 4.5” diameter.  

• Hole is located 3” from bottom of floor joist.  

• Floor joists span approx. 8’ above coat closet. 

• Floor joists are Douglas Fir Larch #2 2x10 @ 16” oc with standard dead=10 psf and live = 40 psf loads.  

 

Recommended modifications: 

 

• Install approx 2.5’ CS-16 strap centered under hole per manufacturer’s spec’s. 

 

Above kitchen area - Holes within bottom 2” and within 2” of each other on multiple floor joists: 

 

• Holes for PEX line are a minimum of 1.75” from bottom of floor joist. 

• PEX line hole is approx 1” diameter.  

• Holes are within 2” of each other. 

• Multiple holes within bottom 2” and within 2” of each other are located throughout kitchen. 

 

Recommended modifications: 

 

• Install a 3’ length of CS-16 per manufacturer’s specifiactions centered underneath holes on 

bottom of floor joist.  

 

Basement near furnace- Holes within bottom 2” and within 2” of each other on multiple floor joists: 

 

• Holes for electrical line are a minimum of 1.25” from bottom of floor joist. 

• Electrical line hole is approx 1” diameter.  

• Holes are within 2” of each other. 

• Holes within bottom 2” and within 2” of each other are located throughout basment near furnace. 

 

Recommended modifications: 

 

• Install a 3’ length of CS-16 per manufacturer’s specifiactions centered underneath holes on 

bottom of floor joist.  
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Sincerely, 

 
Bradley Huxol, PE      


